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CANYON COUNTY HEARING EXAMINER 
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING HELD 

Monday, June 2, 2025 
1:00 P.M. 

 

1ST FLOOR PUBLIC MEETING ROOM SUITE 130, CANYON COUNTY ADMINISTRATION BUILDING 

 
Hearing Examiner Present: Leon Letson 
          
             
Staff Members Present:   Jay Gibbons, Director of Development Services 
    Joshua Johnson, Assistant Director of Development Services 

Dan Lister, Planning Supervisor 
    Emily Bunn, Principal Planner 
    Dane Adams, Associate Planner 
    Ryan Varon, Associate Planner 
    Caitlin Ross, Hearing Specialist 

 
Hearing Examiner Leon Letson called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m., reviewed the testimony 
guidelines, affirmed the staff and witnesses, and proceeded to the first business item on the agenda.  
 
Item 1: Consent Agenda – Action Items 
 
A. May 19, 2025 Minutes 
 
Hearing Examiner Letson moved to approve the Consent Agenda.  
 
Item 2A: 
Case No. CU2024-0019 - Steadman: The applicant, Kyle Steadman, is requesting a conditional use 
permit for a staging area and contractor shop of approximately 2.18 acres in the “A” (Agricultural) zone. 
The subject property is located at the intersection of Willis Road and Toft Lane, also referenced as Parcel 
R34474012. 
 
Hearing Examiner Letson called the applicant to testify.   
 
Kyle Steadman – (Applicant) IN FAVOR – 14755 Hillside Dr, Caldwell, ID 83607 
Mr. Steadman is asking for a conditional use permit for a just over two-acre parcel over in the Middleton 
area. The nature of his business is excavation and concrete contracting work, and he has trucks, trailers, 
and other equipment. He ensured the zoning was adequate and other agencies did not have any problems 
with the proposed use prior to purchasing. There is an intent to build a shop for maintenance, and there 
is already established access to the property. 
 
Planner Emily Bunn reviewed the Staff Report for the record.  
 
Hearing Examiner Letson asked how many properties were served by Toft Lane. Planner Bunn stated 3-4. 
Hearing Examiner Letson confirmed that Toft Ln was the preferred access by the highway district and the 
applicants and the easement does not restrict commercial use.  
 








